
Glenfall News 
...a newsletter to inform the school community about the 

day to day life of our school.  
 
 

 Friday 10th January 2020 

A word from the head.......  
 
Happy New Year !!!! 

 

 

 

I hope that you all had a great Christmas Break 

and that 2020 has started positively for you all. 

 

The children all appear to be well rested and have 

settled quickly back into the routines for school. 

 

You should have now received a topic overview 

and letter from your child's teacher sharing with 

you the topic for the term and asking for your    

support with homework, reading, spelling and      

tables. Your support in helping your child with 

these tasks is greatly appreciated and does make a 

difference to the amount of progress that the     

children make. After February half term we will be 

holding Parent/Teacher meetings where you will 

have the opportunity to discuss your child's       

progress. As always, if you have particular          

concerns relating to your childôs learning that need 

addressing before the parents evening  please      

arrange to meet your childôs class teacher at your 

earliest convenience. 

 

 

 

I have spent some time this week showing          

prospective parents around the school for the          

reception intake in September 2020. As always, I 

felt very proud of our school as I showed the       

parents around. The good manners and                

impeccable behaviour really shone out and the 

children were obviously enjoying their learning and 

the school had an amazing óbuzzô of excitement 

about it. I know that there are lots of exciting 

things to come this term and hope the children 

continue to remain as engaged as they currently 

are. 
 

 

I am looking forward to another great year at    

Glenfall and in seeing the school continue to go 

from strength to strength. 
 

Have a great weekend ! 

Anthony  Mitchell 

 

Infant and Primary School Admission    
September 2020 

 
Please remember to complete your online 
application by 15th January 2020 this      
applies to all parents (even those with      
siblings at the school) with children due to 
start in Reception in September 2020 

school.admissions@gloucestershire.gov.uk 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

7ÉÎÔÅÒ 7ÅÁÔÈÅÒ #ÌÏÓÕÒÅÓ 
 

!Ó ×Å ÈÅÁÄ ÉÎÔÏ ÔÈÅ ×ÉÎÔÅÒ ÍÏÎÔÈÓ ÉÔ ÓÅÅÍÓ Á 
ÔÉÍÅÌÙ ÏÐÐÏÒÔÕÎÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÒÅÍÉÎÄ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÐÒÏÃÅÄÕÒÅ ÆÏÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÌÏÓÕÒÅÓ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ×Å ÎÅÅÄ 
ÔÏ ÓÈÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȢ 
 
)Æ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÉÓ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÃÌÏÓÅÄ ÄÕÅ ÔÏ ÁÄÖÅÒÓÅ 
×ÅÁÔÈÅÒ ÃÏÎÄÉÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÒ ÈÅÁÔÉÎÇ ÆÁÉÌÕÒÅȟ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ 
×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÃÏÎÔÁÃÔÅÄ ÕÓÉÎÇ ÏÕÒ ÔÅØÔ ÍÅÓÓÁÇÉÎÇ    
ÓÙÓÔÅÍȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÍÁËÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÙÏÕÒ 
ÍÏÓÔ ÕÐ ÔÏ ÄÁÔÅ ÍÏÂÉÌÅ ÎÕÍÂÅÒȢ 7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ 
ÐÏÓÔ Á ÍÅÓÓÁÇÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 'ÌÏÕÃÅÓÔÅÒÓÈÉÒÅ #ÏÕÎÔÙ 
#ÏÕÎÃÉÌ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÃÌÏÓÕÒÅ ÐÁÇÅÓ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ       
ÁÃÃÅÓÓÅÄ ÁÔȡ  
 
ÈÔÔÐÓȡȾȾ×××ȢÇÌÏÕÃÅÓÔÅÒÓÈÉÒÅȢÇÏÖȢÕËȾ
ÃÌÏÓÕÒÅÓȾ 
 
9ÏÕ ÃÁÎ ÁÌÓÏ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐÔÏ ÔÈÅ 'ÌÏÕÃÅÓÔÅÒÓÈÉÒÅ 
#ÏÕÎÔÙ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ 4×ÉÔÔÅÒ ÆÅÅÄ ͽ'ÌÏÓͺÓÃÈÏÏÌÓ 
 
7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ ÐÌÁÃÅ Á ÍÅÓÓÁÇÅ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ Ï×Î 
ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ×ÅÂÓÉÔÅȡ ×××ȢÇÌÅÎÆÁÌÌȢÇÌÏÕÃÓȢÓÃÈȢÕË 
 
!ÎÎÏÕÎÃÅÍÅÎÔÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ ÂÅ ÍÁÄÅ ÏÎ  ÌÏÃÁÌ  
ÒÁÄÉÏ ÓÔÁÔÉÏÎÓȢ 
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A few things......... 
 
Battery Recycling 
We now have a battery recycling point at the school. You are welcome to bring your old 
batteries to school to be recycled. You will find the battery recycling point in the entrance 
hall opposite the office. 
 

Winter Coats 
As the weather is becoming wetter and colder could you please make sure that your child 
has a coat, hat, scarf and gloves. We will be asking them to put a coat on at breaktime and  
lunchtime and they may miss out if they do not have a coat. 
 
Y4 Residential 
The Y4 Residential is approaching quickly. Could I please take this opportunity to remind you that the 
balance of payment can be made at any time but must be paid before we embark on the journey on 
18th March. Mr Radley will send out further information in due course regarding the arrangements for 
the trip. 
 
Term Dates 2020  -  2021 
You should have received a copy of the term dates for next academic year along with 
this newsletter. If you havenôt, please call into the school office and collect 
a hard copy. 
 
Parking - New Year  -  New Years Resolution ? 
Unfortunately we have already had several cases of inconsiderate and dangerous     
parking outside the school at the end of the day. Please remember to park safely and 
legally when dropping off and collecting from the school.  
 

                                       Diary Dates  
  

 

 

January  
16th January   - Height, Weight, Vison checks R & Y6  
29th January   - The Black Hole Planetarium in school  
30th January   - Key Steps Gym Comp Y3 & Y4  
 

February  
6th February   - Key Steps Gym Comp Y1 & 2  
10th February   - Internet Safety Y6 with PC McDowell  
11th February   - Internet Safety Day  
13th February   - Key Steps Gym Comp Y5 & 6  
14th February   - School closes for Half Term   
 

March   
3rd March   - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.30pm  -  5pm  
5th March   - Parent/Teacher meetings 3.30pm  - 6.30pm  
 
 

Advanced notice of  a few dates:  
26th June   - Sports Day at 9.15am  
27th June   - Summer Fair  
3rd July    - Reports out to parents  
17th July    - Leaverõs Assembly  
    - School closes for Summer Holidays at 2pm  

New phone for 
Christmas ??? 

 
Keep us up to date                 

 
If you have moved 
house, changed         

telephone numbers or 
set up a new email     
account please let the  
office know so that we 
can accurately       

maintain our records to 
ensure that we can 
contact you in case of 
an emergency and 
communicate with you 

effectively. 
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Resources to support Reading and Spelling 
 
 
At our staff meeting this week the teachers were discussing the teaching of reading and 
spelling and the resources presented here were shared at the meeting. We thought that 
they might prove useful for you to use at home with your children. 
 
 
Borrow Box 
This is an app that allows you to access a huge library of FREE e-books. All you need is 
a membership to your local library, an internet enabled device and the app. 
www.borrowbox.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Audible 
Audible allows you to download and listen to a huge range of 
audio books. This service is chargeable. However, you can get        
a 30 day free trial. 
www.audible.co.uk 
 
 
 
 
SpellingFrame 
Spellingframe includes all the words - both statutory and 
the example words - from the National Curriculum for 
Spelling for Year 1 to Year 6. Choose a spelling rule and 
each word is read aloud and provided within a sentence for context. 

If a student chooses to be tested they receive instant feedback. If they make a mistake 
they are shown the correct spelling and given a series of activities to help them to         
remember.  

Spellingframe should work on all devices. If you have any difficulties accessing the          
activities please get in touch via the contact page. 

www.spellingframe.co.uk 

 



Gloucestershire School Beat Officers 
 

We are delighted to be working closely with PC Fiona 
McDowell of Gloucestershire Police. PC McDowell has     
already been into school to deliver an assembly and she will 
be visiting the school throughout the year to work directly 
with the children in their classrooms. We look forwards to 
forging a positive working relationship with Gloucestershire 
Constabulary 


